REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REMUNERATION PANEL TO THE
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OF TRAFFORD COUNCIL

RECOMMENDATIONS IN RELATION TO AMENDMENTS TO THE MEMBERS’
ALLOWANCES SCHEME

1 Introduction

In accordance with the Local Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England)
Regulations 2003 the Panel was convened in June 2016 to make
recommendations to the Council in relation to amendments to the Scheme of
Members’ allowances.

The independent panel comprised:

e Mr. Ralph Rudden, Voluntary Sector
« Sir Bill Moorcroft, Trafford College; and
e Mr Chris Fletcher, Greater Manchester Chamber of Commerce

The purpose was to consider the remuneration for the new Deputy Executive
Member roles which were established at the Annual Meeting on the 25 May 2016.

2. The Panel’s Findings

The Panel reviewed the report setting out the proposals and agreed that the roles
should receive an allowance.

The Panel were informed that the Council had made changes to the arrangements
for the Executive at the Annual Meeting. The Leader had reduced the size of the
Executive by one and had discontinued the Lead Member roles for Safeguarding,
Sports, Culture and Leisure and Integration of Health and Social Care.

They noted that the Leader had appointed six Members to act as Deputies for the
Executive Members. These members would support the work of the Executive
Members and provide an important link between Members and the Executive.

The Deputy Executive Members would support the Executive Members in their role
and be able to attend Executive meetings. They would be able to speak at
Executive meetings in the absence of the Executive Member although they would
not have any decision making powers.

The main opposition party match the Executive and Deputy arrangements.

The Panel considered the level of allowance for the roles and proposed that the
Deputy Executive Members should receive 50% of the Executive Member
allowance and that the Shadow Deputy Members should receive 50% of the
allowance of the Shadow Executive Members. This would be with effect from 25
May 2016 when they assumed their role. The net additional cost of this would be
£3,019 taking into account the new roles and the deletion of an Executive, Shadow
Executive and Lead and Shadow Lead roles.



3. Recommendations

The Panel recommend

1. That the Scheme of Members’ Allowances for Trafford Council be amended to
include a Special Responsibility Allowance of £ 6491.50 for Deputy Executive
Members and £ 1297.50 for Shadow Deputy Executive Members.

2. That the allowances be backdated to the date of appointment of 25 May 2016.

3. That allowances for the Lead Member and Shadow Lead Member roles be
deleted from the scheme.
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